
 

NATIONAL EGG QUALITY SCHOOL 
 

2021 National Egg Quality School Board Meeting  
February 04, 2021 (Virtual) 

Attendees:  Mike Darre, Diana Sparks, Deanna Baldwin, Danny Hughes, Deana Jones, Oscar Garrison, 
Mike Abbott, Paul Patterson, Cary Wise, Elizabeth Myers, Dianna Bourassa, Bryan Lawson, Craig Coufal, 
Ken Koelkebeck, Nichole Martz, Roland Mader, Justin Jarocki, Kim Rice, Rafael Rivera and E. L. Knicely  

Mike Darre called the meeting to order and declared a quorum. 

Mike asked for reading of minutes, motion made to dispense with the reading of the minutes, second 
received, motion approved. 

Mike asked for Officers reports and shared the Directors report. Mike provided a copy to everyone. Motion 
made to accept, second received, motion approved.    

Treasurers Report; Diana distributed the 2020 financial report and reviewed income, expenses and the 
current carry over balance for the year. Diana said the Crowne Plaza in Harrisburg PA did not hold the 
school responsible for any rooms or meeting space when the 2020 school was cancelled due to COVID-19 
concerns. She said the contract for the 2021 school at the Indianapolis Hilton had stipulations in the 
contract that stated if we cancel 90-180 days out from the scheduled event the school would be responsible 
for $59,800, if cancellation occurs 0-90 days out from the event the school would be responsible for 
$62,275. We are currently in the 90-180 range and February 16th we would be in the 0-90 day range. Paul 
asked Diana if the May school was cancelled would the hotel make the school pay. Diana said she didn’t 
think the hotel would force payment and we could claim Force Majeure. Diana has asked the hotel if they 
could accommodate the school in the fall if it was cancelled and the hotel said September 16, 2021 was the 
only opening with a possibility on November 8, 2021.  

Diana asked if speakers and section leaders would be allowed to participate in the May 2021 School. 
Deanna said she could not because of state travel restrictions; there was an overall mixed response from the 
group. Deana said she would not be able to attend in person because of USDA travel restrictions, but could 
provide her content virtually. Deanna said she felt the lab would be ineffective without section leaders, 
Mike said the labs could be done over two days to reduce the number of people. Paul asked if the 2021 
school could be held in the fall in Harrisburg PA if the May school is cancelled. Nichole said she felt it 
would be worth looking into. Deanna pointed out that the student list for the 2020 school had at least six 
USDA people still on the list, if there are travel restrictions. If the school was held in Pennsylvania more 
people could drive. Kim recommended having as much of the school as possible virtual because of 
potential liability for the Board if it was in person. Diana said the School does not have liability insurance 
on the Board with the exception of the dates of the school because hotels normally require this. Diana 
questioned if an insurance company would even include COVID in a liability policy. Dianna Bourassa said 
many events have participants sign a waiver. Deana suggested the school consult with an attorney. Jamie 
recommended the Board have liability insurance regardless, he said all of the organizations he belongs to 
has liability insurance on the Board members. Diana asked him if he would email her the name of the 
companies, he is familiar with. Jamie said Philadelphia Insurance Company is approximately $700 per year. 
Jamie said he would send her the information and Diana said she would follow-up with an insurance 
company to get bonded.  

Mike asked if the lectures for the 2021 school should all be virtual. E. L. made a recommendation to poll 
the registered students to get their input because whatever is decided will directly affect them. Kim said she 
felt virtual lectures was doable. Rafael suggested talking with Marcos Sanchez because he has been 
conducting a virtual poultry school. Paul said he feels the fall is the right time to do the 2021 school 
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because May is not far off. Deanna recommended polling employers of the students who are currently 
registered for the school to get input on the school being virtual. Rafael feels it is worth getting student 
input by sending a questionnaire. A recommendation was made to move the school to fall of 2021 or even 
consider cancelling the 2021 school and plan on a 2022 school.  

A motion was made to dissolve the contract with the Indianapolis Hilton for the May 2021 School, second 
received, motion approved.  

A motion was made to approve the Treasurers report, second received, motion approved.  

A motion was made to cancel the May 2021 National Egg Quality School in Indianapolis, second received, 
motion approved. A motion was made to amend the motion, it was moved that Diana would have the 
flexibility to ask the Indianapolis Hotel about dates for the May 2022 School, second received amendment 
approved.  

Paul said that the Executive Board should be given the latitude to explore a 2021 fall date and location for 
the school and bring recommendations to the Board. Diana asked if the Executive Board should provide a 
first choice, second choice etc… it was agreed multiple options would be good. Diana said she would 
explore Harrisburg PA and possible other locations in Indianapolis. 

A motion was made for Diana to proceed with a contract for the 2022 school in Indianapolis, second 
received, motion approved.  

Mike asked for a Curriculum report, Elizabeth Myers said she received a tentative speaker agenda and she 
has reached out to a few of the speakers on the list.  

Mike said he had no summary for the 2020 school since it was cancelled. 

Mike asked for suggestions for the 2023 school location. Diana said she had received a request to have the 
2023 school in Minnesota. If the 2021 school is cancelled in the fall, Diana recommended Harrisburg PA be 
considered for the 2023 school.    

A question was asked about the next Board meeting since the May 2021 School has been cancelled. After 
discussion, a recommendation was made to have the next Board meeting the end of May 2021. 

Rafael offered U.S. Poultry and Egg assistance with registration of the school if the school is unable to find 
a person to assist with future registrations. He feels U.S. Poultry can offer something more cost effective 
compared with hiring a firm to assist. 

A motion was made to adjourn, second received, meeting adjourned.  

  
Respectfully submitted, 

E.L. Knicely, Secretary 




